
BALLINA SHIRE COUNCIL – MEMORANDUM 
 
 

MEMO TO: Councillors 

COPY: Peter Morgan 

MEMO FROM: John Truman, Acting General Manager 

DATE: 22 April 2015 

SUBJECT: Community Donation Request – Ballina Netball Association 

 
 
The purpose of this memo is to advise Council of a request for a donation from the Ballina 
Netball Association.  A copy of the letter from the Association is attached for the information of 
Councillors. 
 
The letter advises the Association is conducting a fundraising activity at The Lennox Head 
Community Centre on 9 May 2015. The fundraising is to support junior representative players to 
attend competitions. The request indicates the cost of hiring the Council’s facilities and other 
incidentals is estimated to be $500.   
 
The Council’s Donations vote currently has $3,365 remaining as unallocated funds. 
 
As the event is scheduled for the 9 May it is not possible to determine this matter at the May 
Council meeting.  Therefore, an urgency motion needs to be passed for the Council to 
determine this request at the Council meeting to be held 23 April 2015.  
 
If the Council is inclined to support the request, rather than a cash contribution, it is 
recommended that Council’s support be for the “the donation of applicable Council fees and 
charges for the use of the Lennox Head Community Centre, up to an amount of $500”.  
 
It is open to the Council to support this request, especially in light of the fact it would assist a 
fundraising event. However it is also suggested to Council that it should also be mindful that 
many sporting and cultural associations within the Shire incur travelling and other competition 
costs for juniors and seniors and the Council would not be in a position to equitably support 
many further requests of this type.  
 

 

 
 
John Truman 
Acting General Manager 
 
Enc. 



 


